# Western Kentucky University TopSCHOLAR®

WKU Archives Records

WKU Archives

9-14-1988

# UA12/11/1 Meeting Minutes

WKU University Center Board

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc\_ua\_records

# **Recommended** Citation

WKU University Center Board, "UA12/11/1 Meeting Minutes" (1988). *WKU Archives Records*. Paper 1320. http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc\_ua\_records/1320

This Other is brought to you for free and open access by TopSCHOLAR<sup>®</sup>. It has been accepted for inclusion in WKU Archives Records by an authorized administrator of TopSCHOLAR<sup>®</sup>. For more information, please contact topscholar@wku.edu.

# MINUTES

### UNIVERSITY CENTER BOARD

# Wednesday, September 14, 1988

The regular meeting of the fall semester of the University Center Board was called to order on Wednesday, September 14, 1988, at 3:30 p.m. in room 226 of the Downing University Center. The roll was called with 15 members present.

## REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS

#### Associated Student Government

It was reported that the rules had been voted on and that there will be no write in campaigns.

#### Residence Hall Association

It was reported that RHA is still having elections, but a representative will be present. In their meeting, International Day, Crime Prevention Week, Parents' Day and Phonathon were discussed. RHA is rebuilding its image and the director of housing will have office hours.

# Interfraternity

No report.

# Panhellenic

It was reported that there will be an all Greek mixer in October. Panhellenic will sell shakers at ballgames.

#### Black Student Alliance

It was reported that the president resigned and the new president is Kim Summers. 76 people attended the meeting.

# COMMITTEE REPORTS

Chairman Curtis Barman welcomed everyone. He announced that IFC should have a representative next week. RHA will have a male representative soon. He introduced all the new representatives.

Vice president Lindsay Mosser reported that all committees are coming together and that they have good ideas. Niteclass will meet again this week and a schedule of meetings will be handed out.

#### STANDING COMMITTEES

# Concert

Charla Aaron represented Kelly Richardson. It was reported that PR for the September 28th Church concert was going well. 550 tickets have been sold thus far.

### Lecture

Rich Dee reported that there was a meeting Wednesday at 3:00 and

will continue to be at that time. There will be a lecture about organized crime on Monday, October 17 at 7:30 at DUC. There will another lecture on November 21 about advertising. It will be at DUC.

# Public Relations

It was reported that the UCB newsletter is at the printer. There will be an A frame made for the Church. Press releases have gone to the radio.

# Special Events

Missy McCubbin reported that Blizzard of Bucks had a great attendance. Everyone was on time and involved. There was a good turn out of greeks.

#### Niteclass

Niteclass met last Wednesday at 4:15. Four members were present. The next meeting will be Thursday at 3:30. Plans for next semester will be made.

# PROGRAM COORDINATOR

Bennie Beach encouraged everyone to get ticket sales up for the Church. He encouraged everyone to talk about up coming events. There are 30 programs contracted for the fall and 25 for the spring. He said that everyone has worked hard and should now plan the spring semester.

Scott Taylor reported that Dean Bailey asked for names of students to serve on a committee. He encouraged everyone who was selected to participate. He said he was pleased with the greek attendance. He would like to see more student involvement so he asked representatives push the UCB program.

# OLD BUSINESS

None.

NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made to bring amendment Article V: Section II,F concerning the disbandment of the Production Committee onto the floor. A voice vote was taken and the amendment was passed. Scott Taylor wanted to clarify that the Niteclass chairman will receive \$300 next fall as a scholarship. This will be in place of Production.

# ANNOUNCEMENTS

RHA will meet on Monday at 3:30 at the ASG chambers.

#### ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjouned at 4:00 p.m.

pproved